STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 15th April 2019 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Jonny Rosemont, John Parry, Peter Meadowcroft, Andy Hinton

	Public: 2
	 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


Also in attendance: 
          John Umney, DFP,

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.

1511
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Henderson, Alison Umney - School Liaison Governor

1512
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1513
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 18th March 2019 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1514
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org


a) Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance 
Cllr Hinton asked Cllr Hudspeth to chase up the white line request for Holliers Crescent.
b) Cllr Jackson was in attendance and discussed the following:-
Speed gun – PCSO Chris Jones informed Cllr Jackson that Soho Farmhouse had agreed to purchase a new speed gun for all three Parishes to use. Chris will add a note in the DFP asking for volunteers to be trained. Cllr Carter-Windle asked if the PC could be involved, Cllr Jackson confirmed that the PC would be included in any training going forward. 
Cllr Carter-Windle thanked Cllr Meadowcroft for all his hard work during the speed checks that had already been carried out. 

Highways - Chris Grain, Highways Officer recently visited the village to carry out an assessment of the repair work to the pavement in Worton Road. He agreed that the repair needed improvement. There will be a meeting on Tuesday 16th April to discuss arrangements to improve the work already carried out.  While in the village he also checked the pot holes in Mill Lane and will include additional repairs to the current repair list.
30 Mile speed signs near the School - The placing of the 30 mile speed signs near the School was discussed. Would there be any possibility of moving them to make the limit clearer earlier? Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that the signs are in place at the start and end of the limit area, therefore it may not be possible to move them. This will be investigated, and the signs will be moved if it is felt appropriate.
Cllr Carter-Windle suggested that maybe an additional ‘School sign’ could be placed to make it clearer to drivers that they are approaching the School.

1515     Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



A donation request was received from Clean Slate, a local charity that supports male and females in Oxfordshire who have been abused, physically, sexually, mentally or emotionally. The Clerk confirmed that the services had been used by residents of the Parish. 

RESOLVED

THAT, a contribution of £100.00 would be given.  This was agreed by all Councillors. 
Email received from Trevor Payne, BVMHF Management Committee, commenting on the condition of the Youth Shelter (Graffiti) and the poor condition of the area of footpath in the walkway from Worton Road to Ballards Close. Cllr Parry asked Cllr Hudspeth if he thought the area could be owned by Cottsway Housing. The feeling was that the area might be owned by the original developers/builders of the houses. Cllr Parry asked Cllr Jackson if he could find out who does own the land starting with WODC/Cottsway Housing.
Youth Shelter – The Clerk will look back through past Minutes to find out who painted the shelter last time. 
It was also noted that the PC donation for the shelter is being included in the PC Assets list, and that this might be incorrect. The Clerk will investigate and correct accordingly.  
Email received from the owners of 40 Holliers Crescent complaining about the state of PC land adjacent to their property. Cllr Carter-Windle will visit the residents. The Clerk confirmed the first grass cut would be on April 19th. 
1516
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
-Dual bin – Cllr Jackson will investigate the possibility of having a dual bin (dog/rubbish) at the top of the Dock. 
-Village Appraisal update – Currently in the process of design for an online and print survey. The design should be completed by the next meeting, with a distribution date to be agreed.

-Dog fouling notices – The Clerk obtained more ‘Clean it up’ signs, they will be placed around the village. 

-Village Walkabout (next tree inspection due 2020 – carried out every 5 years) – Clerk to email Councillors to ask for suggested dates.

- The Clerk asked if the PC were happy to make the agreed £250 donation to the Jubilee club in May – all agreed to make the donation next month.

1517
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report – No report this month



(b) Highways, pavements and verge 


Cllr Henderson not present, see above.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields

Cllr Hinton reported that a resident/club member had made a very generous donation that enabled the purchase of a new ‘Welcome’ sign for the club. The sign is now in place to show the area as the official War Memorial of the village. There have also been discussions regarding the possibility of purchasing a War Memorial statue (Tommy) to be situated by the memorial tree. Further thought will be given to this as the cost would be around £800.00. 

There are ongoing discussions to tidy up the area and purchase new play area items.

1518
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson 
19/00831/HHD - The Hayloft 41 South Street Middle Barton - Erection of single storey side   extension and rear conservatory.

No objections
1519
Finances 

 a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 15th April 2019 


 RESOLVED 


  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1520
To receive items for next agenda



-White Lines – Holliers



-Walkabout date



-Village appraisal



-Land adjacent to 40 Holliers Crescent – update 
1521
AOB 
-The Clerk reminded everyone that the May meeting will commence with the Annual meeting and Election of the Chairman and Vice Chairman.  


Cllr Jackson will ask the cubs if they could finish early so that we can start the meeting at 7.30.

John Umney gave a library update - the library has been up and running for 3 months and there are currently 130 books out. It has been agreed that the hours will be cut for the early morning sessions as the lunchtime/early afternoon are more popular.  It would also be useful if the café was available more often.  Cllr Rosemont suggested that book reviews could be published as they might be interesting for people to read while in the library. 

1522
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20th May 2019 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 7.30pm. This meeting will commence with the Annual Parish Meeting.   
5



  Signed .............................................


